MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES FALL 2006

OFFICERS’ REPORTS
CHAIR

Appointments

· Mike Knies appointed to the Scranton Local Arrangements Committee

· Linda Miller appointed chair of Publications Committee

· Ed Galvin appointed to Publications Committee

· Jennifer McDaid reappointed to Publications Committee

· Jennifer Johnson appointed Maryland Caucus Chair (replacing Nat DeBruin)

· Mary Mannix appointed to Nominations and Elections Committee

· Richard McKinstry appointed to Nominations and Elections Committee

· Becky Simmons appointed chair of Finding Aids Committee

· David Anderson appointed to Development Committee

· Doris Malkmus appointed to Development Committee

· Amy Schindler appointed to Development Committee

· Vin Novara appointed to Outreach Committee

· Jessie Robinson appointed to Outreach Committee

· Dan Horvath appointed to Finding Aids Committee

· Michael O’Malley appointed to Finding Aids Committee

Correspondence
· Wrote a formal response to NARA’s proposed strategic plan

· Letter to the Kirby Foundation asking for support for next two conferences

· Letter to Elsie Freeman Finch informing her of award in her husband’s name and inviting her to the award ceremony in Morristown

Conversations
· Discussed funding of the C. Herbert Finch Online Publication Award

Administrator

· Finalized discussions about 2006-2007 contract

Other
· Revised the simplification of the appointment procedures in the bylaws (See attachment)

· Discuss possible MARAC Chair’s Award

· After receipt of the most recent Mid-Atlantic Archivist, considered the banning of belly dancing from any future MARAC meetings

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth
ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,126 members: 1,023 Regular Members, 54 Retired Members, and 49 Student Members.  This count does not yet include those who joined MARAC as part of their Morristown Conference registration.

 

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C. 197

Delaware 42

Maryland 178

New Jersey 153

New York 244

Pennsylvania 211

Virginia 148

West Virginia 15

 

Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.  Updated caucus lists will be e-mailed to the caucus reps after the Morristown Conference.

 
Directory
The 2nd edition of the 2006 Membership Directory was e-mailed to the membership on July 26th. 

 

Membership Renewal
Membership renewal forms were mailed to all members July 27th, reminder forms were mailed October 18th, and final e-mails will be sent in 2 weeks.

 

Morristown Conference Registration Highlights
Early Members                          

169
Early Non Members                 

29
Students                                   

12
Regular Members                     

20
Regular Non Members              
8
On Site Members                      

1
On Site Non Members                
3
Workshop Only Members          
2
Workshop Only Non Memb         
16
 
TOTAL                                      

260
 
W1       25
W2       14
W3       26
Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator
VICE CHAIR (INCLUDING MEETINGS COORDINATING COMMITTEE)

Current Meeting:
Morristown, NJ October 26-28, 2006 
Hotel: Westin Governor Morris

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Alan Delozier and Dale Patterson

Reception Location: Morristown Public Library

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Caryn Radick and Cheryl Stadel-Bevans

Program Theme: "Exploring our Cultural Heritage"

Luncheon speaker: Jeffrey Eger, editor of the Journal of the Thomas Nast Society. 

Plenary speaker: Paul Israel, director of the Edison Papers Project. 

Registration stands at 260 (16 workshops only). The LAC anticipates canceling one or two tours. All speaker changes are listed in the registration packet.

Please join me in thanking Alan, Caryn, Cheryl, and Dale and their committees for the wonderful job they did pulling this meeting together.

Future Meetings:
Scranton, PA  April 19-21, 2007 

Hotel: Radisson Lackawanna Station

Room Rate: Single/Double - $89/night (free parking, wireless internet, and plasma TVs)

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Mike Knies and Lisa Mangiafico

Reception Location: Lackawanna Trolley Museum

The LAC will be offering walking tours of downtown Scranton and a tour of the Lackawanna County Anthracite Mine and PHMC Anthracite Heritage Museum. 

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Kate Colligan and Lucinda Manning

Program Theme: “Shifting Gears: Labor, Business & Archives in the Workplace”

Luncheon speaker: Historian, Bill Kashatus, of “Living History” will be discussing the Lackawanna Baseball legacy and its tie to labor roots.

Plenary speaker: SUNY Binghamton historian, Tom Dublin, will present an overview of his own work researching the history of the industrial past and reflecting on record keeping and social issues that can be found within these records.

The PC is aiming for 18-22 sessions. The sessions should appeal to a variety of archivists at all levels and institutions of all sizes. The topics under consideration are as follows: records management, preservation surveys for small institutions, large format digitization efforts, automated EAD: emerging solutions, new standards in description, Scranton history, photographic history, records of mergers, UE/IUE split, religion and labor, marketing archival products/copyright, music, government response to disaster preparedness mandates, archival consulting as a business, creating exhibition spaces and programs, acquisition and use of large industrial collections, Irish Immigration, locating the history of women in labor records, and activism on the radio.

Williamsburg, VA November 1-3, 2007 

Hotel: Williamsburg Marriott

Room Rate: Single/Double - $139/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jodi Koste and Jennifer McDaid

The LAC will be holding its first meeting soon. Virginia State Archivist Conley Edwards has also agreed to help with the publicity by requesting a welcome letter from the Governor and also writing one himself.

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Kristine Kaske-Martin and Joan Echtenkamp Klein

Program Committee is working on 22 sessions with an emphasis on archaeology and colonial history. They are looking into having Virginia Governor Tim Kaine as the plenary speaker.

Chautauqua Institution, NY May 1-3, 2008
Hotel: Athenaeum Hotel

Room Rate: Single/Double - $130/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co, Chairs, Jonathan Schmitz and Jim Tammaro

I signed the hotel contract in September. The LAC co-chairs are currently forming their committee.

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Ann Marie Przybyla and Pam Cassidy Whitenack

Washington, DC  Fall 2008
MCC will be reviewing our options at our meeting on the 26th. I will share any decisions we make at the Steering Committee meeting.

Workshops:
MCC will begin exploring issues surrounding taking on the responsibility for conference workshops at our meeting on the 26th. I will share our findings at the Steering Committee meeting. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Susan McElrath, Vice Chair

SECRETARY 

Minutes submitted.
 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Friday October 20, 2006 in advance of the Fall 2006 meeting in Morristown , New Jersey , when the Committee will meet on Thursday October 26, 2006

 

1. Fourth Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached).  MARAC posted a modest gain in the fourth quarter.

· The income is from dues, publication sales, bank and investment interest, Fall 2006 conference income and monies received for rental of the MARAC LCD projectors and banking adjustments.

· Expenses are from the Lamoureux Company management fees, publication of the MAA, Fall 2006 conference costs, and payment of our annual contribution to the National Coalition for History.

2. The Scranton (Spring 2007) budget is attached for your review and approval.The Finance and Meetings Coordinating Committees recommend approval of the Scranton budget by the Steering Committee.
3. The Morristown report is attached.  As is typical with the report for the current conference, a large profit is shown.  

4. The final Baltimore report is attached.  With no other expected income or expense for this meeting (there was no activity in the fourth quarter), I am prepared to close the books on this profitable conference and transfer the requisite 20% ($1899.31) to the Endowment accounts after the close of the Morristown meeting.    

5. The MARAC Audit, normally conducted by members of the Finance Committee, is being completed by our accountant, Gordon Novinsky.  He anticipates providing MARAC with a full financial report in the next few weeks.  As per a decision by the Steering Committee, Mr. Novinsky will periodically undertake a  full audit of the MARAC books.  

6. After several months of disappointing service with Wachovia, I discussed with the MARAC Chair about moving MARAC accounts to Bank of America.  Our new accounts have been opened and I will begin full use and operation of these accounts after the Morristown meeting and expect to close the Wachovia accounts by the end of the calendar year.  

7. An additional reason for joining with Bank of America is the ease of allowing members to use credit cards to pay for membership and conference fees.  We have been working with Bank of America representatives to get our merchant services account up and running to be able to offer this service.  We have also been working with PayPal to set up a “shopping cart” to enable members to choose the various options we have for membership as well as enable them to select an amount for an Endowment contribution.  We are hoping to work out the last few kinks and have the service available for the Scranton meeting.  

8. To date, MARAC is still working on our tax-exempt status in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania .  Ed Galloway informs the Treasurer the paperwork is proving to be more exhaustive than first thought by Marianne Kasica, but he and I are hoping to review the documents during this meeting.  I have had no response from the District of Columbia .  I will try again when the new administration takes office in January 2007.  I am also hoping to broaden the reach of MARAC’s tax exempt status in the Commonwealth of Virginia .

Respectfully submitted,

John LeGloahec, Treasurer

ARCHIVIST (INCLUDING AD HOC COMMITTEE ON GOVERNANCE AND DOCUMENTATION ISSUES)
This semester I have been "gearing up" for a revision of the MARAC 

Finding Aid that will result in the incorporation of MARAC accretions 

from 2003 to the present.   This work is being carried out with the 

assistance of a graduate student, Laura D'Agaro, and I am receiving 

assistance as well from my colleague Jennie Levine.   We hope to have a 

new version of the finding aid completed by the summer/2007 timeframe.

    At present I'm completing work on a fresh set of award certificates 

for the Outreach and Custer Committees. 

    While I will be attending the MARAC meeting in Morristown, my mode 

of transportation will be by train, so my ability to accept files for 

the MARAC Archives at the meeting will be limited.
Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist
and Chair, Ad Hoc Committee on Governance and Documentation Issues
